Present were Roland Sallada, Oliver Andrews and Betty Hooper.

Road Agent, Almus Chancey, reported Mrs. Philip Harvell complained of traffic speeding by her house on Hooper Hill.

She suggested that the Road Agent put some bumps in the road to discourage this. Naturally this was frowned upon.

Mr. Chancey offered to paint the guard rails of the bridge in the center of town and clean up the "square" for the 4th of July. The Selectmen thought this a good plan.

A letter was received from Mrs. William Monbouquette complaining about the Donaher and Marshall dogs harassing her when she passed by on foot. Chief Ballou was called and he agreed to take care of this situation.

George C. St. John, in behalf of his father George St. John, reported to the Selectmen that Wilcox Co. who is cutting lumber unmarked on the Town Lot, has damaged many trees with their equipment and the trees will undoubtedly die. The Selectmen suggested the Forestry Committee appraise the damage and bill the Wilsox co. for damages. Robert Todd was contacted by telephone and he will call Mr. Bean, the Forester on this program, to register the complaint.

The following "Paid Vacation Plan" regarding the Road Agent and road crew was proposed by the Board of Selectmen and agreed upon by the Boad Agent: one week paid vacation after 1 full year steady employment/ 2 weeks paid vacation after 5 full years steady employment; "pay" being 45 hours at current hourly rate. This policy pertains to full time employees only; this policy

Mr. Charles Martin applied for a gravel permit, which was approved.

Mr. Kevin Parker came in to speqk with the Selectmen on valuating a house which he hopes to build on land purchased from Irene Murray. They gave a detailed explanation.